White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


July 08, 2013

Clerk Leela Vernon called the White Oak Township regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday July 8, 2013. Roll call as follows: Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Richard Morrison, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Tom and Carol Brimhall, Richard and Barb Atkin, and Ray Price representing Marathon. There were no adjustments to the agenda. Trustee Graf lead us in the pledge of allegiance.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to accept the minutes of the June 10, 2013 Regular Township Board Meeting. Motion carried,

Treasurer Graf distributed the Treasurer’s report. Our depository, SSB Bank started charging us a service fee. Treasurer Graf said he would check on that. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.

Ray Price from Marathon took the floor. To date they have recovered 6,647 barrels and he reported that in the last 5 out of 7 weeks they recovered no gas. The monthly water testing has still shown no impact.

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report. He distributed some proposals for restructuring of the inspector rates. The discussion was tabled until Supervisor Marshall was present. Trustee Graf stated that there were trucks running non-stop from JR Sand and Gravel. Mr. Chamberlain has been to the gravel pit and inspecting. He will follow up. Mr. Chamberlain is going to have new Zoning Ordinance books printed for everyone.

Richard Morrison took the floor to discuss the Park Meeting minutes. He gave us a list of maintenance items that need attention. He asked for permission to purchase 2 new swings. The Playscape needs to be power washed and stained. It was determined that the Township General Fund should cover the maintenance in the park. Clerk Vernon said she would contact Ron Hawkins to do a good deal of these maintenance items. Trustee Graf made a motion to have the maintenance on the Playscape done by Kids Gotta Play, to be paid for from the general fund, and to purchase 2 new swings to be paid for from the Park fund, seconded by Trustee Baker, motion carried. Treasurer Graf stated the need for new bleachers. Trustee Baker suggested that we hire someone to be a maintenance person at the park. He stated that we should get bids. Richard also stated that we would need some new sand under the Playscape.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Graf to sign the AT&T Metro Act Right-of-way permit extension. Motion carried.

Carol Brimhall took the floor. She had questions about the bull tor trash pickup and the administrative fee and township tax that are on her tax bill. Treasurer Graf answered her question about the tax bill. She would like to see the money that came from Enbridge to go to the Park Committee. It was explained that the money that is used to maintain the park comes out of the General Fund. She stated her concerns about the 75' right-of-way that is in our zoning ordinance.

Tom Brimhall took the floor and had questions about the justification for having the 75' right-of-way in our ordinance. It was stated that if he wants to change the ordinance, the matter needs to be brought up to the Planning Commission They will then, make their determination and present it to the Township Board. Mr. Chamberlain offered to move the Planning Commission meeting that is scheduled for September to an earlier date to accommodate them.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay bull as presented. Motion carried.

Clerk Vernon adjoined the meeting at 8:52 pm. 
Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
